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Alex Kampa-Plouffe, left, and
Rhiannon McNair, right, with some

help from Rhiannon’s daughter
Charlotte passed out hot chocolate

at the Scotsburn Winter Carnival
on Feb. 9, 2025.



Contact the Municipality of Pictou County 

Call UsPhysical Address Mailing Address

902-485-4311
902-752-1530

46 Municipal Drive
Pictou, N.S. 

B0K 1H0

P.O. Box 910
Pictou, N.S
B0K 1H0

Office Hours

Monday - Friday
8:30 AM to 4:30 PM

Nomination
period now

open
The Municipality of Pictou County is now
accepting nominations for its volunteer of
the year.

National Volunteer Week is April 27th to
May 3rd. The Municipality of Pictou County
takes this time to recognize the
outstanding contribution volunteers make
to the vibrancy and growth of our
communities and rural lifestyle. 

If you know an outstanding volunteer in
your community who has contributed
significantly to the residents of the
Municipality of Pictou County, you can
submit a nomination form detailing their
efforts. 

The Municipality will select one nominee
for official recognition, as well as a Youth
Volunteer of the Year. These volunteers
will be honoured at our annual Volunteer
Awards Celebration on April 29 at 6:30
p.m. at the Pictou County Wellness Centre.

To RSVP for the event, email
cindy.fraser@munpict.ca.

Nomination forms can be
downloaded or filled out online at
https://munpict.ca/council/grants-
and-funding-sources and emailed

to cindy.fraser@munpict.ca.
If sending in the forms by mail you

can send it to: 
Cindy Fraser, Recreation

Coordinator
Municipality of the County of

Pictou
PO Box 910 (46 Municipal Drive)

Pictou, NS, B0K 1H0
The deadline for nominations is

4:30 p.m. on Friday, Feb. 28, 2025.







Representatives of the
Women's Institutes in
Pictou County joined
Warden Robert Parker
on Feb. 3, to sign a
proclamation recognizing
Feb. 16 to Feb. 22, 2025
as Women's Institute
Week in the Municipality
of Pictou County. The
first Women's Institute in
Nova Scotia was formed
in 1913 in Salt Springs,
Pictou County. We thank
them for their many
contributions to this
community.

Several members of the MOPC
Council and Climate Change
Committee were pleased to be
able to attend the opening for a
new exhibit about climate change
at the Museum of Industry on Feb.
6. Our Climate Quest: Small Steps
to Big Change, will be open from
from now until June 22 at the
museum.

Community happenings

https://www.facebook.com/MuseumofIndustry?__tn__=-]K*F


In 2024 The Municipality of Pictou County  added a new tool to communicate with
residents, MOPC Alert.

MOPC Alert will be used to send our residents alerts about upcoming severe weather,
comfort center locations and operating times. MOPC Alert will also be used  to inform
Municipal water customers when there are boil water advisories, or other water-related
issues that may be relevant. Residents can also sign up to receive alerts for public
engagement opportunities like public hearings or other municipally organized meetings.

MOPC Alert will only be used to provide precautionary information. It will NOT be used
to convey information that would otherwise be sent through the Nova Scotia Public
Alerting System (Alert Ready).

Residents can choose what they want to be notified about and how they would like to be
notified. Notifications can be sent by email, text message and/or by phone call. 

Only those who sign up will receive notifications.  

To sign up visit www.tinyurl.com/mr3vx8dt or scan the QR code above.






